Welcome
We would like to welcome back all our P1-P7 pupils and say hello to our new pupils in P1 and our nursery.  We look forward to great work and great fun this year.  Good luck to all.
Parent/Teacher Meetings

All parents are strongly encouraged to attend the upcoming parent/teacher meetings.  These meetings are very important for sharing information that is important for each pupil’s learning and for outlining the curriculum expectations for the year ahead.  The first set of parent/teacher meetings for this academic year will take place on the following dates:


P7
Monday 26th September 

3.15 – 5.30pm



Wednesday 28th September  
3.15 – 5.30pm


Wednesday 5th October

7.00 – 9.30pm


N – P6
Monday 3rd October 

3.15 - 5.30pm
 

Wednesday 5th October 

3.15 – 5.30pm
Monday 10th October 

3.15 - 5.30pm

Accelerated Reading 
One of the most effective interventions to be introduced to Holy Family has been the accelerated reading programme.  This programme when implemented properly can have a major impact on improving pupils’ reading and comprehension skills.
Accordingly, we would encourage ALL P3 – P7 parents to ensure that their children are reading an accelerated reading book every night.

More details about this programme are available on the school website: www.holyfamilyps.com 

Nurture Quality Mark
As part of the school’s development work, the school applied for the Majorie Boxall Nurture Quality Mark in recognition of our excellent nurture provision.  Following a detailed and robust assessment process, the assessor, Helen Stollery was delighted to award us this prestigious accolade.  The formal presentation of the award will take place on Wednesday 30th November in the school.
Well done to everyone involved in securing this fantastic achievement.
Goodbye and Thank you
This month we say good bye and thank you to Mrs Eileen McDaid and Mr Martin Murray.  Mrs McDaid has worked in the school office from the foundation of the school and has had a massive impact on the growth and development of our school.
Mr Murray has served the pupils of Holy Family very well over a twenty-seven year period. 

We wish both every health and happiness during their retirements. 

Premise Work 
A lot of work has taken place in the school during the summer vacation.  The purpose of the work has been to improve the quality of the learning environment for our pupils. 

The main improvement work has involved: 

· Repainting 

· Installation of a new visitor control system

· Re-tarmacing 

· Installation of new technologies 

· Re-flooring
We thank all the contractors who supported us during these developments. 
Positive Behaviour
The behaviour management system at Holy Family is built on the principle of trying to encourage positive behaviour rather than trying to alter negative behaviour.
The basic rule that we encourage all pupils and staff to adhere to is:

D
T
R
T 


Do The Right Thing
In every situation we encourage pupils to do the right thing. 
Further details about our positive behaviour policy can be found on our school website: www.holyfamilyps.com
Child Protection
A copy of our current Child Protection Policy will be circulated to all parents at the upcoming parent/teacher meetings.  In addition a copy is available on the school website.
This policy is very important as it communicates how we as a school endeavour to keep all our pupils safe.

The core elements of the policy are:

· The staff with leadership roles in respect to child protection are:
Designated Teacher

:
Mrs L Parke 

Deputy Designated Teacher
:
Mrs D Cosgrove

Deputy Designated Teacher
:
Mr Matthewson

Safeguarding Governor

:
Mrs O’Hagan
· All staff have a specific responsibility to report any concerns regarding pupil well-being to the designated teacher.

· Staff are trained annually on the core and relevant aspects of child protection.

· The leadership staff for child protection must complete detailed child protection training every three years.

· Clear communication is maintained with other statutory agencies who have a clear remit in the area of child protection. 

Any queries in respect to child protection should be directed to Mrs Parke in the first instance. 

Punctuality and Attendance 
All the educational research tells us that children who attend school on time, regularly do better than those pupils who do not.  At the beginning of this school year, we would encourage all parents to ensure that their child(ren) attend school every school day before 9.00am.
This will ensure that your child(ren) will get the most out of each school day.

Those parents/guardians who must take their child(ren) out during the school day for appointments or special events should endeavour where possible to ensure that the appointment is for after school.

Any queries regarding attendance /punctuality should be directed to Mr Herron, V.P.

New Visitor System
In order to improve child protection arrangements in the school we have introduced a new computerised visitor system whereby all visitors must register electronically, get their photograph taken and wear a visitor pass.  In addition, any parent/guardian who is collecting a child early must get a pupil release pass from the office.
All parents are requested to read the detail on this release pass.  Teachers are unable to release a pupil unless they receive a release pass from the parent. 
Your co-operation with this new system is greatly appreciated.
Furthermore a magnetic locking system has been installed on the main canteen  gates.  No pupil/parent should access the school buildings/grounds via this route.  These gates should only be utilised by delivery personnel.

Your co-operation with this procedure is greatly appreciated.  
Sacramental Preparation 
As part of our P4 – P7 classes preparations for the sacraments this year, a number of special events will take place.  The dates and timings of these will be communicated in the very near future.  However, it is important for parents of P4 pupils to note that First Confessions will take place on Tuesday 6th December 2016 at 6.15pm in Holy Family Church while First Holy Communion will occur at 11am on Saturday 20th May 2017. 

The date of the P7 Confirmation has yet to be communicated to us.
School Holidays
The provisional school holidays for this academic year are as follows:
	Staff Development Days 
	Holidays (inclusive)

	(Pupils off)

Friday 30th September 2016

Wednesday 4th January 2017

Thursday 16th March 2017

Wednesday 31st May 2017

Friday 16th June 2017


	Mid-term Break

31st October – 2nd November 

Christmas 

21st December – 3rd January 

Mid-term Break

16th – 17th February 

St Patrick’s Holiday 
17th March

Easter Holidays 

13th – 23rd April 

Early May Bank Holiday
1st – 2nd May

Late May Bank Holiday 
29th – 30th May 


Please note that these dates are provisional and may be changed due to unforeseen circumstances.

House System
As part of our positive behaviour system, we run a house system whereby all pupils from P1 – P7 are allocated to a particular house.  Pupils are then rewarded for good behaviour, kindness, completed work to a high standard, etc.  The house with the most points each semester are treated to a free trip to the cinema.
Please encourage your child(ren) to acquire as many points as possible for his/her House System.

Budding linguists
We would like to say a big well done to all our budding linguists who successfully completed their language tests in Chinese.  The pupils all take part in our Mandarin classes every Monday provided by Xu Bowen.  At the end of the year the pupils completed a test based on their proficiency in Mandarin.  The following pupils successfully completed YCT1:
	Kayla Deehan 

J J Crossan 

Caolan Kivelehan

Ronan Tester 
	Teagan Love 

Kori Daniels 

Josh McConnell 

Adam Cassidy 
	Tiernan Devine

Sarah Devlin

Rhianna O’Neill




While the following pupils completed the YCT2:

	Eoghan Williams 

Amy Hegarty 

Charli Mellon
	Lucy McSorley

Aoife Doherty




Well done to all involved.

House Points 
In order to gain additional house points for your house team, answer the questions below and leave the answers in the front office with Caroline or Catherine:

1. What is the name of the award recently attained by the school?

2. What topic are the P5 classes currently studying in the World Around Us?

3. Who teaches Mandarin at Holy Family PS?
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School Mass 

Well done to all the pupils who attended the whole school mass (P1-P7) on Sunday 23rd October at 11am.  Each month the whole school will be involved in the Sunday mass and we would like as many of our pupils as possible to attend these special children’s masses. 

First Communion Preparation 

A meeting will take place on Wednesday 26th October at 7.30pm in the school assembly hall for all P4 pupils and their parents.  We look forward to seeing all P4 parents at this meeting as it is an important part of the preparation for both First Confession and Communion.

Mid Term Break  

The school will be closed for the mid-term break on Monday 31st October, Tuesday 1st and Wednesday 2nd November.

The school will re-open for all pupils at 8.30am on Thursday 3rd November.  We wish all pupils and parents a relaxing and enjoyable break.  

Visits and Visitors

A key part of the educational experience for our pupils at Holy Family is the visits that they take part in and the visitors that they receive to the school.  During the month of October the following visits took place:
· Our P1 classes all enjoyed a lovely autumn visit to St Columb’s Park where the children were able to witness the many signs of autumn in nature.

· Our P5 classes all enjoyed a visit to Roe Valley Country Park, Limavady where the trip leader, Mr Conway, showed the pupils evidence of seed dispersal, food chains, animal lifestyles and habitats in the park.

· Our P2 classes hosted visits by Peter, the caretaker, and Caroline, the secretary.  During these visits the P2 pupils were able to ask Peter and Caroline many questions about their jobs.  During the visits the pupils were also able to find out how many Freddo bars Caroline eats each week.

· Our P6 classes hosted the weekly visits of Roy Warke and Bob Keys from Hope.  These visits inform our P6 pupils about the importance of healthy lifestyles and the avoidance of harmful substances.
· Mrs Stephenson, nurture teacher, hosted the visit of Cristina Rey and Bea Vasquez, educational psychologists from Spain.  The visitors found out a great deal about the ethos, philosophy and practice of nurture education in N. Ireland.  It is our hope that their experience here, will enable them to bring the nurture philosophy to their settings in Spain. 
· Our choir attended a performance of the Mannheim University Choir as part of the City of Derry Choral Festival and our choir were treated to a fantastic choral event. 

Thank you to all the staff and external agencies for enabling these visits and visitors which enrich the educational experience of our pupils. 

Sporting Chances – Sporting Successes 
A core belief of the school is that our pupils should be given as many opportunities as possible so that each pupil can decide on the best individual pathway for him/her.
During the month of October:

· Our girls’ football team participated in the Derry City FC – led girls competition at the Bay Road Football Centre.  During this event the girls put on a fantastic display to secure six victories on the road to the final.  Despite their best efforts, the girls fell at the final hurdle.

Thank you to Mrs Higgins, PE Co-ordinator, for facilitating our participation. 

· Our mixed cross country team had a great day out at the cross country event held at Thornhill College.  There were a number of notable performances especially by Grace Doherty (P6) who produced the top performance from the school, Ella Friel (P6) who secured 3rd place in the fun run and Riain Parkhouse (P7) who produced the best boy performance in the school.
Thank you to Mrs McArthur and Miss Lynch for enabling our participation in this event. 

· Good luck to our school football team who have begun their preparation for the new season very well and thank you to Mr Doherty for ensuring that a big squad of players have been given the opportunity to participate thus far. 

We wish the team, every success in the upcoming Derry Schools’ League Competition in December.

· We also wish good luck to Jack O’Neill (P7) who travels to Portugal this week to compete in the World Championship Kickboxing tournament. 

ECO School / ECO Warriors
October has been a very important month for our ECO committee and our ECO Warriors.  This month Mrs N. Doherty, Miss Henderson and Mr Doherty produced a highly enjoyable and informative ECO assembly that highlighted our clear priorities for this academic year:
1. Biodiversity 

2. Transport 

3. Healthy Lifestyles 

These priorities are currently being implemented in a number of different ways. 

Healthy Lifestyles & Transport
In November we are launching our ‘Walk on Friday’ Initiative to encourage children to develop active and sustainable transport to school.  Please encourage your child(ren) to:
· Walk to school even if it is just from the Church grounds for those pupils who are normally driven to school 

· Wear the hi-visibility clothing distributed by the school

· Follow road safety advice when walking 

Thank you to all pupils, parents and staff who took part in our Active Breakfast event recently and especially to all those who helped make our walking bus a huge success. 

Biodiversity 
Thank you to the EA Grounds Maintenance team who have been working really hard during the month of October to ensure that we have as much biodiversity as possible at Holy Family.  During October they have:
· Refurbished our pond area and ensured that it is a suitable environment for a variety of pond life
· Extended our nature walk area above Playground B

· Commenced work on the installation of an orchard area in our forest zone.  This will ensure that the biodiversity of plant life is extended. 

· Begun preparation work for the installation of new hedging around our Healthy Living centre which will improve the habitat for birds and mini-beasts.

· Installed log hotels for mini-beasts in our pond area.

This work is greatly appreciated by all the pupils and staff.  

Health and Safety 
At this time of year, the importance of health and safety needs to be re-iterated to all pupils.  We would ask all parents to remind their children of the following:
· Never play with fireworks.  Always ensure that fireworks are only lit by a responsible adult

· Always wear high visibility clothing or reflective clothing during the hours of darkness (both morning and night) so that motorists can easily see you

· Always inform your parent(s) – where you are? Who you are with? And when you will be back?

· Think safety at all times.
Upcoming Events
· The GL Entrance Assessments will take place on Saturday 19th November.  We wish all of our pupils participating in this every success. 
· Confirmation meeting will take place on Wednesday 23rd November at 7.30pm for all P7 pupils and parents. 

· The Door of Mercy will officially close on Friday 25th November 2016.  This will be marked by the school holding a special RE day whereby all lessons that day will be taught via the avenue of RE.  Thank you to Miss McCarron for organising this event.
House Points
Well done to the following pupils who gained extra points for their house team by getting all answers correct to last month’s questions:
Caoimhe Curtis P5 Rm15
Hollie Devine P7 Rm 14
Michael Morrow P1 Rm 2

Cara Wilson P5 Rm 17
Sara Morrow P5 Rm 15
Sean Scott P3 Rm 11

Megan Scott P6 Rm 16

The correct answers were:

1. The Majorie Boxall Nurture Quality Mark 

2. Pirates 

3. Xu Bowen

To gain additional points this month please answer the following questions:
1. 94 =
2. If a plane flies at a speed of 560km per hour and travels for 4 hrs 15 mins, how far does it travel?
3. What planet has a year made up of 687 Earth days? 
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Well done 
Congratulations to everyone involved in the attainment of the Majorie Boxall Nurture Quality Mark award.  This was presented to the school by Adam O’Riley from the Nurture Group Network on Wednesday 30th November.  In addition, we would like to thank everyone who attended this special celebration.  Special thanks to those people who travelled to participate in the event Mervyn Storey (MLA), Alan Boyd (DE) and principals from other schools. 

Well done to our nurture pupils and choir who were fantastic on the day. 

Healthy Living Centre

Our Healthy Living Centre is now operational and it is being used by the pupils for P.E., Nativity rehearsals, Peripatetic Music Support and Yoga.  It is also the base for Springtown Boxing Club who have training every Monday, Wednesday and Friday evening from 7 – 9.30pm.

Thanks to everyone who contributed to the creation of this wonderful facility.

Improving School Communication 
As a self-evaluating school, we are always trying to improve the service we provide to our pupils and their families.  Accordingly, we have created a school twitter account in order to share information about the school, very quickly.  The twitter handle is HolyFamilyPSDerry@principalhfps

Please follow us to keep up to date and hear about our pupils’ successes.  
Accelerated Reading Successes
Our pupils are continuing to make significant progress in our Accelerated Reading programme.  Well done to the following pupils who have reached key A.R. Milestones:

Megan Scott
:
1,314,528 words

Dearbhla Coyle
:
767,345 words


Rory O’Connor
:
531,480 words


Holly McGilloway
:
471,425 words

Keep up the great work and thanks to Mr McLaughlin for all the organisation. 
Christmas Nativity Time
It is that time of year again when all our pupils are involved in nativity rehearsals, preparing for the big day.  The nativities will take place at the following times:

Thursday 8th December 
@ 
9.30am Mrs Cosgrove’s Class


Thursday 8th December 
@ 
11am Mrs McGrelis’ Class


Tuesday 13th December 
@ 
10am Primary One 


Wednesday 14th December 
@ 
10am Primary Two 


Thursday 15th December 
@ 
10am Primary Three


Thursday 15th December 
@
8.15pm Primary Four – Seven

We look forward to seeing an excellent parental attendance at all our nativity performances – come along and support the children. 

Open Day 
Application forms for nursery and primary one are now available from the school office.  These application forms are for pupils due to commence nursery or primary one in September 2017.  In order for prospective parents to see the work of the school and sample the atmosphere we shall be holding our annual Open Day on Friday 9th December from 10am-12noon.  All parents and prospective parents are welcome.  In additional, if that time does not suit prospective parents, an alternative time will be provided for parents who contact the school office. 
Rickety Wheel
Our very creative and energetic PTA will be holding their annual Rickety Wheel in aid of school funds in the school assembly hall on Wednesday 7th December at 7pm.  Everyone is welcome and you can be assured of excellent prizes as well as super stalls. 
Thanks to our PTA for their great effort and to all our sponsors.

Sporting Action 

Holy Family is a very busy place for all our sportsmen and women.  A number of events have been or will take place for our sports teams:

· The school football team have been involved in the Primary School Competition and have been acquitting themselves very well recently.  Thanks to Mr Doherty for our participation. 

· The gaelic football team will be involved in the INTO Primary School Blitz in early December.  Thanks to Mr Lagan for our participation.

· Our cross country team will be taking part in the Flahavan’s Primary School Cross Country Challenge.  Thanks to Mrs McArthur, Miss Lynch and Mr Doherty for our participation.
Thank you to our School Choir 
Well done and thanks to our school choir for their participation in:

· The P7 Service of Commitment on Sunday 27th November 
· The presentation ceremony for the award of the Nurture Quality Mark on 30th November
· The renaming ceremony of our Nurture Centre on 9th December at 1.30pm
· The parish Carol Service on 11th December at 6pm
Thanks to Mrs Doherty, Mr Burnside and Mr Gill for our participation in these events.
Closing of the Door of Mercy
Our Door of Mercy closed at the end of November in keeping with the closure of the Doors of Mercy within the Catholic Church. 

We would like to thank all our pupils for the wonderful mercy shown by them during the course of the year.

The mercy ribbons will now be removed and will be installed within a display and placed in the foyer in memory of the year of mercy.  Thank you to Miss McCarron for our Door of Mercy programme.  During the calendar year 2017, we will be opening a Door of Generosity whereby we will be encouraging and recognising our pupils’ generosity. 

Annual Report
The Board of Governors will be shortly releasing our annual report for the academic year 2015-16.  This report outlines the successes and progress of the school during that time period.

If any parent/guardian wishes to provide feedback on that report, there will be a response sheet within the report.  All feedback is welcomed.
Thank You

Thank you to all our P7 parents who participated in our P7 parents’ meeting on Wednesday 23rd November.  Your participation was greatly appreciated and certainly recognised by your children.

Thank you also to Fr. Paddy for his presence and input to the evening.

House Points

Our House System continues to progress well, the scores for the various houses are as follows:

FS/KS1: 

Bugs Bunny
-
27.5
Daffy Duck
- 
22.5

Taz

-
19

Tweety

-
21

KS2:

London

-
21.5


New York
-
27.5



Paris

-
18


Rio de Janeiro
-
23

The following pupils acquired additional points for their houses by getting the correct answers to last month’s questions: 

Brandon Luff 

P5
Mr Lagan’s Class

RM 17

Abbie-Rose McGeady 
P3
Mrs McArthur’s Class
RM 11

The correct answers were: 

1. 6, 561

2. 2,380

3. Mars

In order to acquire additional points for your house please answer the following questions:

1. What is the twitter handle for Holy Family PS?

2. What is the answer A
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19 (            - 13.5 = 34
3. Where is Ganymede?

Nurture Visitors 

In addition to all our visitors to our nurture centre during our award ceremony, twelve teachers from Germany visited during November.  The teachers were here to find out about the fantastic support that nurture education provides for our pupils.  They were also looking for ideas about how to cater more effectively for their own pupils.

Many thanks to Mrs Stephenson and Miss Gallagher for hosting the visit. 

ETI Visit

Our distinct inspector, Mrs O’Boyle, visited the school on Friday 18th November and she was able to visit some of the classes and get a little bit of the atmosphere of the school. 

We look forward to welcoming her back in the very near future.
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Twitter account

The school has established a twitter account to share the school’s activities and successes with parents.  Accordingly, we would request that all parents follow our twitter account (@principalhfps) for the latest news. 

Eco-Club

A big thank you to all our Eco-Warriers who have been working very hard this term to keep Holy Family an environmentally friendly school.  As part of this work, our Eco-Warriers have been visiting the new Pennyburn Recycling Centre and the Loughs Agency.  Both trips provided to be extremely interesting and worthwhile. 

Thank you to Mrs Noreen Doherty for all her Eco work. 

Kings of Fashion

A big thank you to Mary Gillespie and Ann Thompson, our resident costume designers, who ensured that all our performers at our Christmas nativities were among the best dressed actors and actresses in the country.  Thanks, your work was greatly appreciated. 

Thanks Mum and Dad

A big push at the school this year has been to increase the amount of practical work the pupils complete.  This push has been very successful with lots of evidence of practical work being completed in school.  In addition, there is clear evidence of practical work being completed at home.  Well done to all the mums and dads who helped their children to create fantastic models of:

· Viking ships 

· Fairy gardens and doorways 

· Spaceships and flying saucers
Pupil Success
Well done to the following:
· Clodagh Curran achieving 1st place in the cheerleading solo routine in Dublin.

· Cara Wilson who secured  2nd place in the Floor routine and 3rd place in the Vault routine at Twisters Gymnastics.

· Ethan Dufoulon who was awarded best Junior at his local Club

· Eve Mallet who secured 1 Gold, 1 Silver and 2 Bronze medals at the Ards Gala. 

Ionad Uí Charraigáin 
We were delighted to rename our nurture centre, Ionad Uí Charragáin in memory of a former colleague, Neil Carrigan.  The re-naming ceremony was conducted in the company of former teachers, current staff, governors and pupils as well as family members.  The actual unveiling of the new name plate was performed by Neil’s daughter, Dearbhla.  Thank you to all who contributed to this ceremony in any way.
Nurture Quality Mark
We were delighted to be awarded the Nurture Quality Mark for outstanding nurture provision on 30th November by Adam O’Reilly from the Nurture Group Network.
This is a highly prestigious award and accurately reflects the great work within our nurture room and classrooms.  During the prize giving ceremony, specially invited guest, Mervyn Storey (MLA) praised the work of the school in securing this award.

Well done to the Board of Governors, Mrs Stephenson, Miss Gallagher, Mrs McSwiggan and Mrs Boggs on the attainment of this award.

What talent!!!
Well done to all our pupils from nursery to P7 for producing such wonderful Christmas Nativity plays for the packed audiences who attended each of the performances.
Thanks to all the staff in each year group for all their work in preparing the pupils for each play.  A special thanks to Mrs Doherty, music co-ordinator for all her work in bringing each performance to fruition.  Thanks also to Fr. Paddy for allowing our P7 pupils to host their Christmas nativity play in the chapel. 
Once a teacher, always a teacher
Many thanks to former colleague, Mr Murray, who brightened up our Primary One and Nurture pupils Christmas by bringing in his guitar and performing some of our festive favourites.  Thank you. 
P4 First Confessions
Well done to our P4 pupils who made their First Confessions on 6th December 2016 in Holy Family Church.  This was a very special occasion for the pupils and their families.  Thanks to Mrs Caroline Doherty, Ms Sutherland and Miss McBride for assisting our pupils on their faith and sacramental journey.
Holidays 
The school will close for the Christmas holidays at 12.30pm on Tuesday 20th December 2016 and re-open on Thursday 5th January 2017 @ 8.50am.  We wish all our pupils and their families a happy, peaceful and joyous Christmas and we look forward to all our pupils returning in January. 
Thank You

Thank you to all our P7 parents who participated in our P7 parents’ meeting on Wednesday 23rd November.  Your participation was greatly appreciated and certainly recognised by your children.

Thank you also to Fr. Paddy for his presence and input to the evening.

House System
The scores in the house system at the moment are:
FS/KS1: 

Bugs Bunny
-
34.5
Daffy Duck
- 
27
Taz

-
21
Tweety

-
27.5
KS2:


London

-
25

New York
-
33



Paris

-
24.5

Rio de Janeiro
-
27.5
Congratulations to the following pupil who gained extra points for his house team by getting all answers correct to last month’s quiz questions:
Michael Morrow
P1
RM 2
Mrs McSwiggan
The correct answers were:
1) @principalhfps

2) 28.5

3) Jupiter
In order to secure extra points for your house team this month, please send your answers to the following questions to the office.

1. What is the closing date for nursery and primary one applications for pupils starting in September 2017?

2. What is the new name of the Nurture Centre?

3. What are the names of the three priests who conducted our First Confession ceremony?
Holy Family a Talented School
In the Holy Family art competition the following pupils were 1st place prize winners:
Nursery:
Amelia Atkins

P1:
Amylee McGlynn

P2:
Farrah Lindsay

P3:
Abbie-Rose McGeady 

P4:
Ellie Megaw

P5:
Georgia Sheppard

P6:
Nicole Devlin

P7:
Kori Daniels

Friends of Holy Family Parent/Teachers’ Association
Holy Family has a well-established Parent/Teacher Association and it has already organised a variety of events in order to raise funds to support the education of our pupils.  In December, the PTA organised a very enjoyable and highly successful Christmas Fair and Rickety Wheel.  This event raised approximately £4,460.  Many thanks to everyone who supported this event.

The PTA are always looking for volunteers and if any parent/guardian or grandparent is interested in joining the PTA, they should leave their name at the school office.

Prize Winners
The winners of the PTA draw were as follows:

3rd prize
- £50.00

Charlene Mooney

2nd prize 
- £100.00
Katie McClelland

1st prize
- £150.00 
Danielle McCourt

And the winner of the Foyle Hospice draw was:

Ronan Tester
P7
Mr Doherty 
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Catholic Schools’ Week
We look forward to holding a series of special events as part of our celebration of Catholic Schools’ Week during the week of 30th January – 3rd February.  These will include special year group assemblies, a whole school mass and grandparents’ day.  

Grandparents’ Day: 3rd February 
We look forward to seeing all grandparents at the mass at 10am on Friday 3rd February.  This will be followed with refreshments in the canteen and then class visits until 12 noon. 
Congratulations to our School Choir 
Our school choir and Mrs Claire Doherty, Mr Gill and Miss Sutherland deserve huge congratulations with the news that they have made it through to:
· The Barnardo’s National Choir of the Year Competition in London on 17th March

· The western heats of the NI BBC Radio Choir of the Year Competition in St. Mary’s College, Derry on Monday 6th February 
We wish them every success in these prestigious competitions 

Good luck
We wish all our P7 pupils every happiness and joy on their Confirmation Day which will take place on Saturday 11th February at 11am in Holy Family Church. 
Bishop McKeown will be officiating at the ceremony and he will visit the school afterwards to meet the pupils confirmed and their families.

Thank you to Miss McCarron, Mr Herron and Mr Doherty for all their work in helping to prepare our pupils for their Confirmation. 
Thank You
Delivering an outstanding education to pupils in the present day must be built on partnership with various external agencies and individuals who support us in our work.  We would like to thank all partners for their ongoing support:
· North West Counselling 

· NI Nurture Group Network

· Hope Northwest 

· Outer West Education Forum

· Trevor Burnside, Jim McDermott and Joe Stewart

· EA Peripatetic Music Service

· All clergy of Holy Family Parish

· Derry Diocesan Centre Staff

· Sustrans

· Karla La Lama (Spanish Assistant) Xu Bowen (Chinese Assistant)
What’s happening in the year groups
Primary 4 
As part of the P4 ‘Myths and Legends’ topic our P4 pupils are celebrating Chinese New Year.  As part of these celebrations Xu Bowen visited the P4 classes to tell them about the Chinese celebrations and the children will be sampling some Chinese food. 
Primary 3
The P3 pupils commenced January preparing for their big KS1 and KS2 assembly which focused on fairness, sharing and forgiveness.  The pupils put on an excellent assembly which included a fantastic drama on ‘The Prodigal Son’.  Well done to everyone involved.  
P2 and P7 
These two year group have been concentrating on developing dance as part of their PE programme.
The P2 year group has been working at Modern Dance under the guidance of Emma Lindsay, the parent of P2 pupil, Farrah.  Thank you Emma.

The P7 pupils have been working on a more traditional style of Irish Set Dancing under the expert tutelage of Mr Herron.

Great fun has been had by all. 
The Year of Generosity
Following on from a highly successful year of Mercy last year, we are concentrating on promoting generosity throughout the school community this year.  
Accordingly, each month pupils will receive a different coloured ribbon to attach to the generosity door.

The Mercy ribbons from last year are currently being developed into a lovely display in remembrance of a great effort by all.

Thanks to all staff and pupils for their support of these initiatives. 
Annual Sponsored Penalty Kick Competition 
The hugely popular annual penalty kick competition is with us again and it will take place on Thursday 2nd February.  This event is open to all P3-P7 pupils and the proceeds will go to school funds in order to create even more opportunities for our pupils.  Thanks to Mr Doherty for organising the event.
Holy Family Healthy Living Centre
After a year of building work on the school playgrounds, we are delighted to announce that our Healthy Living Centre is beginning to be utilised on a consistent basis for the benefit of both the school and the Holy Family Community.
Currently, the facility is used during the school day for both music and drama.  It is anticipated that it will also be used for yoga and core training as part of our extended schools’ programme.

In the evenings, it is used by Springtown Boxing Club and hopefully in the near future an Irish Dancing club will be availing of the facility.

Many thanks to the Church Trustees for permitting the development of the facility so that our community have access to enhanced facilities.

Eco-School Targets
Our pupils, student council, eco-committee and staff have been working very hard this year on their Eco targets which are:

· Healthy Living

· Active Transport 

· Biodiversity

Keep up the great work, folks.

Good luck to Holy Family Quizzers

Our P6 and P7 pupils will be taking part in the annual Credit Union Quiz Competition on Monday 30th January in St. Mary’s College.

We thank Mr Herron and the P7 staff for ensuring that the pupils are prepared for this tough competition.  Good luck to all. 
Strictly Come Dancing 
We wish our 6 pairs of P6 and P7 pupils every success and enjoyment in the 12-week course in ballroom dancing that began on 29th January 2017.  The outcome of all this hard work will hopefully be participation in a gala event in May in the Everglades Hotel with all proceeds going to the Foyle Hospice. 

Parental Audit
Thank you to all the parents who responded to our parental audit, we had an outstanding response rate of 63% which was great.

The feedback from parents was highly positive in respect to virtually every aspect audited.  However, there were some suggestions for improvements and we have already begun to address these. 

The core outcomes from the audit were as follows: 

	Aspect Audited
	Yes
	No
	Not Applicable

	Satisfied with pupils’ reading progress
	97.5%
	1.5%
	1%

	Satisfied with pupils’ writing progress
	97%
	2%
	1%

	Satisfied with pupils’ Maths progress
	97.5%
	1.5%
	1%

	Satisfied with how your child is cared for at school 
	100%
	0%
	0%

	Satisfied with how your child is supported in his/her learning 
	99%
	0%
	1%

	Satisfied with how complaints are handled at Holy Family 
	73.5%
	1.5%
	25%

	Satisfied with the content of pupil annual report information
	97%
	0%
	3%

	Satisfied with how bullying incidents are dealt with 
	64%
	3%
	33%

	Satisfied with the range of afterschool clubs
	86.5%
	1.5%
	12%

	Satisfied with the road safety arrangements at the school 
	91%
	9%
	0%


The specifics of the improvements made in respect to this audit will be communicated via upcoming newsletters, the school website and our twitter account. 

House System

The scores in the house system at the moment are:

	FS/KS1: 


	Bugs Bunny     -    38.5

Daffy Duck    -    35

Taz                -    27

Tweety          -    39
	KS2:


	London
            -       32.5

New York            -       43.5


Paris
            -       30.5

Rio de Janeiro     -       33.5


The correct answers to last month’s  Newsletter questions were:
1) 11th January 2017
2) Ionad Uí Charraigáin 

3) Fr Paddy O’Kane, Fr John Doherty and Fr John Ryder
In order to gain extra points for your house team this month, please send the correct answers to the school office as soon as possible:
1. What are the targets for our Eco-Team this year?

2. What was the percentage of parents who replied to our quality audit?

3. What dancing events have our pupils been involved in during the month of January?

Twitter Account 

Parents can keep up to date with all school happenings by regularly visiting the school’s official twitter account @principalhfps  
HOLY FAMILY
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Well Done
Congratulations to Holy Family’s Girls Gaelic Football team and their coach, Mr Lagan on their excellent performance at the Derry City Blitz.  This was the girls first competition and they did exceptionally well winning three games and drawing two games in their group.
Well done to all involved.

Flower Arranging Event
All friends of Holy Family are invited to a very special event in aid of the school choir’s trip to London to compete in the Barnardo’s National Choir of the Year competition.  The Flower Arranging Event will be hosted by local expert, John Paul Deehan, in the school assembly hall at 7.30pm on Wednesday 1st March.  
School Closures during March
The school will be used as a polling station for the Assembly elections on Thursday 2nd March 2017.  On that day, the school will be closed to pupils and staff.
The school will be closed on 16th and 17th March for the St Patrick’s day holiday.  We wish all our pupils and their families a relaxing and enjoyable St Patrick’s Day.

Parent/Teacher Meetings 
The second series of parent/teacher meetings this year will take place on the following dates and times:
Monday 20th March 7-9pm

Monday 27th March 3.15-4.45pm

Wednesday 29th March 3.15-4.45pm

We would encourage all parents to attend these meetings as they are the perfect opportunity to engage positively with the class teacher in respect to your child (ren)’s educational progress.
Commitment to Our Parish
The pupils and staff of Holy Family consistently demonstrate their commitment to our parish throughout the school year.  All our pupils are invited to attend a special Mass on Sunday 12th March at 11am when they will have a key participative role in the Mass. 
Thank you to Miss McCarron (RE Co-ordinator) for organising our participation in this Mass. 
Confirmation
Well done to all our P7 pupils who made their Confirmation on Saturday 11th February at 11am.  They enjoyed a beautiful service and a lovely day.  Thank you to Bishop McKeown who officiated at the service and to Fr Gormley, Fr Brown, Miss McCarron, Mr Doherty, Mr Herron, Mrs McCrory, Mrs Claire Doherty and Mr Gill who ensured that the service went smoothly.
We look forward to our confirmed pupils growing into leaders and guides in the years to come. 
World Book Day
Mr McLaughlin has organised special event to mark World Book Day this year.  He has invited all pupils P1-P7 to dress up as their favourite book character on Friday 3rd March.  The cost for this competition is £1 and we guarantee an enjoyable day for all.
Assemblies at Holy Family 
Each Friday at Holy Family we hold a special assembly.  These assemblies may focus on accelerated reading prize-giving, religious stories or important advice.  During February Mrs Doherty’s P4 class produced a wonderful assembly that reminded everyone of Stranger Dangers.  The assembly was full of good advice and we hope it raises pupil’s awareness of this important matter. 
Thank You to the Fire Service  
Many thanks to the NI Fire and Rescue Service staff who delivered an excellent presentation to all our P5 pupils during February.  We hope that our pupils will now ensure that their homes are safer places.  When have you last checked your family’s fire escape plan?
BDA Award Winners Again
Congratulations to all pupils, parents, governors and staff on the attainment of the Dyslexic Friendly Schools award from the BDA for the third consecutive occasion.
This is a tremendous achievement and we are one of very few schools in Northern Ireland who have attained this level on three occasions.

Special thanks to the SEN team of Mrs Boggs, Mrs Claire Doherty, Mrs Stephenson and Mrs McCrory for their contribution to the attainment of this award.

Keeping Children Safe
One of the benefits of the pre-computer age was that children were more inclined to play outside with their friends in an active manner.  While computers, ipads, smartphones etc have brought advantages to people, they have also created significant challenges.

The school will shortly be running an ICT Safety evening for parents and we would encourage all parents to attend.  However, in the meantime, it would be good to consider:

· Do you know what internet sites your child is visiting?

· Do you know what is the content of your child’s What’s App messages?

· Do you know who your child is communicating with online?

· Do you know the content of any computer games your child plays?

· Do you know the legal age limit for access to Facebook?

· Do you know how to set parental controls on your child’s computer/ipad/etc?
School Communication
One of the core priorities of Holy Family is to keep our parents/guardians fully involved in and informed about the education of the pupils and the life of the school.  To this end we operate the following communication systems:
· School website: www.holyfamilyps.com
· Text Message Service

· Letters

· School Twitter Account: @principalhfps

We would encourage all parents/guardians to follow us on twitter and to regularly visit the school website.  This will ensure you are fully informed about all that is happening and all that is planned. 
Thank You 
Many thanks to all the pupils who took part in our sponsored penalty kick competition at the beginning of February.  This is a highly popular annual school event that generates great interest among many pupils.  Thanks to Mr Doherty for organising the event and well done to all participants.
The winners at each age group were: 

P3: Rhys Robinson 

P4: Liam McCauley

P5: Patrick Cooke
      Olivia Barr

      Eimear McGowan
      Kelsey Hargan

P6: David Stewart

P7: Ethan McClelland

Chloe Hutton              
Eva Ferguson

Many thanks also to the top fundraisers in each year group:

P3: Rhia Meehan

P4: Eve Mallett

P5: Ryan McGinley 

P6: Nicole Devlin `

P7: Beth McCorkell and Sarah Devlin 

House Winners:
Well done to the FS/KS1 House winners: Tweety and the KS2 House winners: New York on their great effort to secure the first house prizes of the year.  Both teams were rewarded with a really enjoyable trip to the cinema.
Many thanks to Mr Herron for organising our house system competition.
House Quiz
The correct answers to last month’s  Newsletter questions were:
1. Healthy Living, Active Transport, Biodiversity
2. 63%
3. Modern Dance, Irish Set Dancing, Ballroom Dancing

The following pupils acquired additional points for their houses by getting the correct answers to last month’s questions: 

Anya Doherty
P5
MML

Michael Morrow
P1
SMS

Sean Scott
P3
CMA

Sophia O’Donnell
P2
JMC

Megan Scott
P6
AH

Olivia Logue
P2
HMC

Sarah Morrow
P5
MML

Noah McDowell
P2
JMC

A new house competition commences this month and to secure extra points for your house immediately, answer the following questions and send the answers into the school office.

1. What is the smallest number of coins that can be used to make £10.57

2. What have the following places got in common – Sheffield, Madrid , Bilbao, Derry and Brentford.

3. What are griddles or girdles  used for?
Parent Programmes/Consultations/Events
The following programmes/consultations are taking place at Holy Family during the month of March:

Thursday nights (5-9pm)

Slimming World

Wednesday (5.30-7.30pm )

ASD Course

1st March (7-9pm) 


Flower Arranging Presentation

Thursday 2nd March 

Assembly Election

Wednesday 22nd March

Public Consultation: Grant Aid

Parents/guardians can find out more information by contacting the school office on 71267798
Good luck and Sing Out
We wish our award winning choir every success when they travel to London and the Royal Festival Hall to compete in the Barnardo’s National Choir of the Year Competition.  As previous winners, Holy Family will travel with no shortage of confidence but the competition will be intense as among the other competitors are choirs who have:

· Achieved 2nd place in the BBC Choir of the Year 
· Achieved semi-final spot in the Songs of Praise competition 

· Been double winners in the Songs of Praise competitions

A great event is guaranteed – good luck to one and all.
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Futsal champions

Congratulations to our girl’s football team who won the Derry heat of the Futsal championship recently to ensure that they progress to the N.I Finals at the beginning of April. The girls put on an excellent series of performances to book their place in the final against a strong St. Colmcille team.

The final was very tight and was decided by a single goal through player of the day, Eva Ferguson. Thanks to Mr Doherty for ensuring that the girls had this great opportunity.
Oh What a Trip

Holy Family choir had a wonderful experience on their trip to London to compete in the Barnardo’s Choir of the Year Final. The choir performed to the top of their game in the final but it was not enough to secure first place which went to 2016 winners Lindley PS, Huddersfield. The standard of competition was exceptional and our boys and girls did us all proud with a super performance.

As part of the trip the choir also took in the sights of London by visiting the new London Theatre to watch “School of Rock” at which ex Spice Girl, Mel C made a guest appearance. They also visited the Natural History Museum and the world famous Hamleys Toy Store.

Many thanks to all the groups and individuals who made the trip possible especially our PTA, the Credit Union, Holy Family parents, families, staff and friends.  A big thank you to Mrs Claire Doherty who ensured that the choir was at the required standard to secure a place in the final.

Mindstorms Hits Holy Family

Many thanks to the staff of the Nerve Centre and WAU co-ordinator, Mr Doherty, for ensuring that our P7 pupils had the opportunity to experience Mindstorms. This challenging piece of hardware and software certainly challenged our pupils scientific and programming skills as they endeavoured to create various programmable creatures and then programme them to carry out various tasks.

Well done to our P7s for mastering this challenge so quickly and we look forward to finding out how they get on at the Nerve Centre in the Robot Wars soon.

Good luck to one and all.

Eco Warriors

Well done to Mrs Noreen Doherty and Mr Doherty on a wonderful week of Eco activity when the entire school has been involved in a number of Eco activities. These included:

· a switch off –save energy day when all were very encouraged and supported to switch of all electricity when not in use

· a healthy snack morning when our Eco walkers were rewarded with a free healthy breakfast at our Breakfast club

· a Walk to School event which required participants to forget about getting cars or buses to school but rather take a walk to school

Well done to everyone who took part in any or all of these events. You have certainly helped to make our world a nicer place.

New Holy Family Website

We have just released our updated Holy Family website and it can be found at the usual address www.holyfamilyps.com It is a very useful website where lots of current information pertaining to the school can be found. We would encourage all parents and pupils to access the website regularly so that you continue to be informed about all current and upcoming school events.

If you have any ideas for the website please let us know by forwarding us an email or dropping a note into school. 

Parent/Teacher Meetings

Our second series of parent/teacher meetings this year are taking place currently and we would encourage all parents/guardians to attend these very important meetings. These are an opportunity for you to get the latest information on your child’s progress and ask any questions related to your child of the class teacher.

The dates for the meetings are:

Monday 27th March 3.15 – 4.45pm

Wednesday 29th March 3.15 – 4.45pm

Monday 3rd April 7 – 9pm

Young Enterprise Visits

Our P5 – P7 pupils were treated to an excellent series of workshops from the volunteers of Young Enterprise. At these events the pupils had an opportunity to get an insight into the world of business and the basics of trade and enterprise. The pupils thoroughly enjoyed the workshops and gained a lot from them.

Thanks to Mrs. Higgins for organizing the events.

Thank you

Thank you to our trainee teachers from St.. Mary’s College, Belfast for all their work during their seven week placement at Holy Family. They made a very good contribution to the school during their time with us and we thank them for the assistance that they gave to our pupils.
Hawthorn Days and Wildflower Ways

Our P7 pupils were treated to an excellent educational visit to the Ulster American Folk Park on Friday 30th March. After studying the two great famine- related books by Marita Conlon – Mc Kenna, Hawthorn Days and Wildflower Ways, our pupils had the opportunity to dress like children of that era and experience school and travel of that time.

Everyone had a great experience and many thanks to Mr. Herron, Mr. Doherty and Mrs. Mc Crory for ensuring our pupils had that experience.

Partnership at Work

In order for our pupils to have the best educational experiences as possible it is vital for Holy Family to work effectively with other schools and agencies. Accordingly, we would like to say a big thank you to the following organisations:

· St. Joseph’s Boys school for providing practical science activities for our P6 pupils in their themed CSI investigations. Special thanks to their link teacher Mr. G Doherty.

· St. Columb’s College for both the transition work in mathematics with our teachers and the mentoring work with our pupils. Thanks to Ms Mc Mullan from St. Columb’s.

· Focus School, Gloucester, England for sharing their practice on Self Directed Learning, Transition Management and Assessment with Mr. Matthewson.

· The music service of the Education Authority for putting on a wonderful Springfest programme for our P5 – P7 pupils that they thoroughly enjoyed at the Millennium Forum during March.

House System

Congratulations to the following pupils who gained extra points for their House team by answering last month’s questions accurately:

Faith Harkin
P2
HMC
The correct answers were:

1. 8 
2. All have football teams that wear candy stripe football rigs.
3. A griddle is a heavy, flat iron plate that is heated and used for cooking food.
In order to gain more points for your house this month, please answer the following questions and leave them in the front office.

1. What is the name of the third book in the Wildflower Girl trilogy?

2. What sport is Gloucester famous for?

3. What is the title of the third news story on the school website on 5th April?
Good Luck

Good luck to our school choir who will be competing in the annual Derry Feis in St. Mary’s College on Tuesday 11th April.

Good luck to all our P4 – P7 pupils who will be putting on an Easter Passion Play on Tuesday 11th April at 8.15pm in Holy Family Church. All parents and guardians are  very welcome to this special event.
HOLY FAMILY
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Congratulations 
Well done to all the pupils at Holy Family who competed so well at the Feis Doire Cholmcille this Easter.  The following are some of the successes that our pupils experienced and we congratulate them on their hard work and performances:
· Holy Family P.S. Choir – 1st Place in the 3 part Choral Competition
· Zoe Murphy – 1st place in Singing

· Gary O’ Doherty – 1st place in Irish Dancing

· Anya Doherty – 1st place in Bible Reading
Internet Safety
As part of our safeguarding programme all our P4-P7 pupils had the opportunity to listen to specialists on Internet Safety from the PSNI.  These workshops certainly provided our pupils with a lot of information that will assist the children to keep themselves safer online. 

As a follow up to these workshops, we intend to hold an information evening for parents also.  

Currently, the risks that children face online are significant and we would encourage all parents to regularly discuss with their children how to keep safe online. 
School Policies
Each term, the school reviews or creates policies to support us in our work so that our pupils are given the best opportunities to learn.  Recently, a number of policies have been adopted by the Board of Governors and one that will be circulated to parents soon is the social media policy with their children as it is a key safeguarding policy.
If you require any copies of our policies please contact the school office or download from the school website.
Gaelic Developments
Well done to Mr Lagan and Matthew Maguire from Doire Cholmcille GAC, for all their work in promoting gaelic games within the school.  This work has facilitated the participation of our school gaelic team in a number of blitz competitions.  We look forward to this being expanded next year. 
Futsal Success
Well done to our girls’ futsal team who progressed from the North West heats to compete in the N. Ireland finals in Lisburn.  The girls performed exceptionally well and were only eliminated in a penalty shoot out.  Thanks to Mr Doherty for all his work with the team. 
PATHS Programme
Many thanks to Martina Luiten from Barnardo’s who has been working consistently in the school to promote the delivery of this highly effective social, emotional and behavioural programme throughout all year groups.
During April, Martina provided lessons for classes as well as an information presentation for parents.  We appreciate her work in supporting staff and parents with this programme.

Passion Play 
Well done to all our P4-P7 pupils on the delivery of an excellent Easter Passion Play during April.  This performance was outstanding and was very well received by a large audience in the Holy Family Church. 
Many thanks to our P4-P7 teachers, and assistants, Mrs Claire Doherty, music coordinator, Fr Brown and all the classroom assistants who ensured the production was delivered to the highest standard. 

Eco-Warriers
Thank you to Mrs Noreen Doherty, Mr Doherty and all our Eco-Warriors for their great work in delivering our ‘Cash for Clobber’ event.  The Eco-Warriors ensured that a significant quantity of old clothes were collected and these were exchanged for cash.  All monies raised will go towards the purchase of additional playground equipment.  
Healthy Lifestyles Week
Many thanks to Mr Doherty for organising and implementing a very successful Healthy Lifestyles week during the month of April.  This programme involved a wide range of activities and included the following:
· A Cross Country Challenge 
· Active Dance Breaks led by Ms Lindsay 

· A Smart Move Marathon Challenge

· A Farm to Fork Event

· A  Yoga Taster session for P4

· A Public Speaking competition centred on healthy lifestyles
Well done to all involved and thank you for your support. 
Buildings/Grounds Developments
The school endeavours to ensure that our facilities are consistently improved so that our children have access to the very best.  During April, the following improvements have been made:

· New external signage has been installed 
· Playground A has been re-surfaced 

· Nursery playground equipment has been improved 

· New playground signage has been installed
We thank our educational partners for supporting us in our work. 

Physical Safeguarding of pupils 
A core priority for everyone at the school is to keep all children safe at all times.  In order to secure this priority a number of procedures are in place and we would ask all parents/guardians to adhere to these:
· All visitors to the school must access the school via the main entrance

· All access doors to the school will be closed during the school day and no one should endeavour to enter the school via these

· The visitor system accessible at the school office should be used by all visitors

· All gates to the school playground will be locked at all times.  No children should access the carpark area unless accompanied by a parent/guardian

· Any concerns regarding any safeguarding matter should be reported to the school office immediately

We appreciate the support and understanding of parents/guardians in these matters. 

House System
The correct answers to last month’s quiz questions are:
1. Fields of Home

2. Rugby (Union)

3. Mindstorms hit Holy Family 

Well done to the following pupils who gained extra points for their house by getting all the answers correct:

Abbie-Rose McGeady
P3
CMA

Megan Scott
P6
AH

Noah McDowell

P2
JMC

Kayla Deehan
P7
PH

Sean Scott

P3
CMA

Jake Henry 
P4
LH
In order to gain further points this month, please send the correct answers to the following questions and your name to the office:

1. Who were the male and female winners of the Holy Family Marathon Challenge?

2. In what city would you be in if you could see the Blue Lagoon?

3. If you were playing against ‘The Blades’ which Derry man are you likely to meet?

Erasmus Trip
Mr Lagan, Mrs McLaughlin  and Mrs C. Doherty will be visiting our Erasmus partner school in Utrecht, Holland from – 8th – 12th May.  This will culminate our 2 year Erasmus programme. 
First Communion 

All our P4 pupils will be making their First Communion on Saturday 20th May at 11am in Holy Family Chapel.  Fr O’Kane will officiate at the service. 
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